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Missouri River District News  

Missouri River District  

March 2017 

Hungry?  Join Lefler or 

Nehawaka for one or 

all of their upcoming 

dinners!  

See Events page for 

more information  
ñññññññññññññññññ- 

Lefler Dinners  

April 22, 

June 24  

August 26,  

October 21 
ñññññññññññññññññ- 

Nehawka Dinners  

2017 Wednesday 

dates TBA. 

Missouri River District  

Please spread the word in your school districts that the 2017 

Danner Scholarship Applications are now available on our web-

site.  CLICK HERE for a link with eligibility requirements & in-

structions.  Application Deadline is April 15, 2017. 
 

February 2017 Wrap Up 
¶ Final Ezra Update ñ Congratulations!  Missouri Riverõs Ezra reporting was at 

100% and the district office was able to complete the verification process 

by the GCFA deadline of February 10th.    

¶ District Training on Multi-Media in Worship was held at Omaha Living Faith 

on Saturday, February, 18, 2017.  The day was a success and all of the par-

ticipants truly appreciated learning more about what resources are availa-

ble at little or no cost to local churches.  

March 2017 
¶ Pastoral Leadership Assessments have been posted on the website at 

http://www.greatplainsumc.org/staffparishforms.  There is a download link 

in either Word or PDF Format.   

¶ The Missouri River Mashup that was scheduled for March 11th has been 

canceled. 

May 2017 
¶ Pastoral Leadership Assessments Due no later than May 15th  

June 2017 
¶ June 7th-10th Great Plains Annual Conference in Grand Island, NE 

¶ June 30th Fund Balance Reports Due from all churches.  The report can be 

found on the GP Website at the following link then at the bottom of the 

page under òLocal church auditó you will see an excel file titled òFund bal-

ance report with instructions. http://www.greatplainsumc.org/

yearendreports 
 

Vital Signs (TrendSend)  
 

 

 

All churches should be entering their Vital Signs numbers on a weekly basis.   

 

Effective 2/5/17 there were new questions breaking down:  

¶ Children ages 0-11  

  participating in Sunday School, youth group, & small groups.  

¶ Youth ages 12-18  

  participating in Sunday School, youth group, & small groups.   

¶ Adults  

  participating in participating in Sunday School and small groups.   

 

In addition to these new questions the attendance, professions of faith, mission 

outreach, benevolent/charitable support and offering received should still be en-

tered on a weekly basis as well.   If you have any questions or need any help with 

Vital Signs please contact the district office.  
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Finance Director 
First United Methodist Church is seeking a Part-Time Finance Director with flexible 

hours.  Please contact Rev. Jane Florence at jane.florence@fumcomaha.org to apply.   

 

Bellevue Aldersgate 
We have approximately 120 "Praise & Worship" Songbooks that we are not using and 

would like to find a home for. If anyone is interested, please call Pastor Chad at the 

church office (402-734-2400). 
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Message from  

Todd Seifert, Communications Director 

 
"To receive messages from Bishop Saenz and to stay up to date on news happenings around the Great 

Plains United Methodist Conference, please sign up for the weekly GPconnect email newsletter at http://gp -

email.brtapp.com/subscribe, or send an email to rdelisi@greatplainsumc.org. 

Follow the conference on Facebook so you see videos and receive information as it becomes available, as 

well as get to know people from around the conference. Like the conferenceõs Facebook page by going to 

https://www.facebook.com/GreatPlainsUMC." 

 
 

Message from  

The Annual Conference Session Planning Team 
 
As you know, the Great Plains Conference is quite large. This 

requires us to use large venues for the Annual Conference Session, and we understand that can cause diffi-

culties for those with restricted mobility. 

To respond to this concern, the Annual Conference Planning Team is considering the addition of motorized 

scooters that would be available for attendees to rent. However, there is a cost involved, and the conference 

would have to order a minimum of 20 scooters from a local company in order to make them available. 

We are reaching out to you to help us understand the demand for motorized scooters. Attendees wishing to 

rent a scooter during the Annual Conference Session would need to pay $175. This covers all costs for the 

duration of the conference.  

If you intend to rent a motorized scooter during the Annual Conference Session, please contact Dana Rein-

hardt at dreinhardt@greatplainsumc.org or call 402-464-5994 ext. 105. 

mailto:jane.florence@fumcomaha.org
http://gp-email.brtapp.com/subscribe
http://gp-email.brtapp.com/subscribe
mailto:rdelisi@greatplainsumc.org
https://www.facebook.com/GreatPlainsUMC
mailto:dreinhardt@greatplainsumc.org
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3333 Landmark Circle   l   Lincoln, NE  68504-4760   l    Ph:  402-323-8849   l   blueriver@greatplainsumc.org  

l   BLUE RIVER DISTRICT    

February 15, 2017 

Dear Pastors, 

One of our most exciting and challenging tasks is to teach Confirmation for our students. Some of those 
challenges including finding the time in the busy lives of our Confirmation Students and in our busy 
schedules to offer a meaningful experience. As a pastor I wanted to offer a Confirmation experience that 
my students would find meaningful, memorable and enjoyable. Over 20 years ago I started doing the ma-
jority of Confirmation training in a camp setting. The kids enjoyed it. It was a memorable event. It fit into 
their busy schedules. And it was meaningful.   

It also took a large load off my schedule. Instead of spending every Saturday from September to April in 
Confirmation Class, I spent four days at Camp Fontanelle and covered the same amount of material that 
would take me 16 weeks to cover at home. A real plus for a pastorôs busy schedule is that at Confirmation 
Camp I shared teaching responsibilities with other pastors who brought their students. Instead of prepar-
ing for 16 lessons I just had to prepare for two. 

But let me share with you what I consider the most compelling reason to be involved in Confirmation 
Camp. At Confirmation Camp students not only have the opportunity to learn about God, they have the 
real possibility to experience God in a very tangible way. Every year I have taught Confirmation Camp 
there have been students who reported to me that they asked Christ into their life for the first time.   

Rev. Emily Spearman Cannon and I had the joy of leading Confirmation Camp at Camp Fontanelle last 
summer and we are teaming up again to do that this summer, July 5-8, 2017. We would like to invite you 
to be part of this exciting experience by bringing your Confirmation Students and sharing in the leader-
ship. It does not matter if you have one student or ten; come make a difference in the lives of young peo-
ple!  Please do not hesitate to contact Emily or myself to learn more about Confirmation Camp at Fonta-
nelle.  
 

Rev. Bill Ritter 
Blue River District Superintendent 
402-323-8849 / blueriverds@greatplainsumc.org  
Rev. Emily Spearman Cannon 
Auburn First United Methodist 
402-274-3329 / ecannon@greatplainsumc.org  

Bill Ritter, Blue River DS and Emily Cannon, Auburn First Pas-

tor inviting you to participate in Confirmation Camp at Camp 

Fontanelle.  Bill and Emily are leading this camp in July, and 

would like to invite you to consider making this a part of their 

2017 Confirmation program.  

mailto:blueriverds@greatplainsumc.org
mailto:ecannon@greatplainsumc.org
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CLICK HERE to go to a link on the GP Website for 

more information or to register for the event. 

http://www.greatplainsumc.org/eventdetail/7322138?month=5&year=2017&day=1&display=m
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Legislative Briefing Day  

 
The Nebraska Legislative Briefing Day held a record number of people, 190 participants learned 

about legislation regarding mental health, human trafficking, energy, Whiteclay, LGBTQIA+, how to 

advocate, and immigration.  Among the participants were 28 FUMC members.  Fred Richart, Mary 

Spurgeon, and Bob and Marie Meyers helped with the music during the worship time.  We give 

thanks for a faith community packed with many gifted folks! 
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Cedar Hill UMC 

Super Supper Success  
 

The Annual Pancake Supper for 2017 was held on February 4, 2017, at the Cedar Hill United 

Methodist Church.  Members and volunteers prepared the church with the hopes of surpassing 

their past suppers ð setting a goal of 200 participants.  The Lord was especially good to us with a 

beautiful evening and a dry road and parking lot.  We prepared, and they came! 

 

Our first diners came just before we opened at 5:00 p.m. and we served meals right up to closing 

at 7:30 p.m.  Our menu was simple:  all-you-can-eat pancakes, special recipe sausage patties, eggs 

fried to taste, coffee, and lots of syrup!  

We met and passed our goal easily be-

fore closing time and the free-will offer-

ing was very generous.  The outreach 

to the community was refreshing. The 

fellowship around the tables was uplift-

ing and sometimes noisy! 

 

One special feature that allowed sever-

al people to attend was the newly acti-

vated lift/elevator that quietly ushered 

people to the downstairs fellowship 


